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MEMORANDUM 

  Police Department 
   

To:  City Council Date: June 30th, 2025 

From: Chief Frank Stevenson  

Subject: June Monthly Report  

 

 For June 2025, the Patrol Division had approximately 1,620 calls for service, made 106 

arrests, conducted 290 traffic stops, and wrote 160 case reports. 

 Trainee Adam Hobbs officially resigned his position as Police Officer.  

 We currently have one opening for a Communication Specialist and three openings for Police 

Officer.   

 We recently interviewed a total of five certified police officers and have moved three into the 

background phase. 

 We conducted testing for our vacant Communication Specialist position, but unfortunately, 

we will not be moving forward with those who tested.  We have re-opened this position.   

 The Detective’s Division is still busy with involved cases. This month, they were assigned one 

(1) new case. They were able to close three (3) cases and aided in training off Staff reviewed 

approximately fifty (50) incoming child abuse referrals from DHS. 

 As we move closer to being fully staffed, Officer Tyler Romeo has been assigned to the 

Detective Unit from the Patrol Division. This brings our Detective Unit back to full-staff and 

allows one detective to work full-time on the combined agency drug team (LINE), enabling a 

more focused approach in the Lebanon area. Officer Alan Baker is now assigned to a 

schedule dedicated to working traffic enforcement. 

 Community Services staff members Albanese and Johnson, along with members of the patrol 

teams, continue to conduct extra patrols within our parks system to assist in reducing 

unwanted activities (ordinance violations and trespassing) and provide outreach. A focus has 

been placed on all parks, especially Ralston Park, with a zero-tolerance approach in place to 

help curb unruly behavior. This month, both attended a two-day training to enhance 

response strategies and community support resources.  They also patrolled all city parks, 

trespassed Six (6) individuals for City ordinance violations. Staff also aided mental 

health/crises team members and gave out several resource guides to those in need. 

 A Neighborhood watch meeting was conducted on West Grant Street to set up a new group.  

New signage has been placed to help promote safety and visibility.  
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 We had twenty-two (22) children take part in our annual Cast with a Cop event where they 

fished with Officers from Lebanon Police Department and Linn County Sheriffs Office.  

 Officer Zac McKinney will be recognized and awarded the Lebanon Police Life Saving award 

for his quick response to a call of an overdose on June 10th, 2025.  Due to Officer McKinney’s 

quick actions, CPR and overall composure, and decisive action, the subject made a full 

recovery.  

 There was two (2) use-of-force incidents for June.  (1) Officers were taking a subject into 

custody for a domestic assault and the subject pulled away after he was placed in handcuffs.  

The subject continued to pull away from officers and refused to get into the backseat of a 

patrol vehicle on his own.  The officer turned the subject and used his body weight to push 

the subject onto the ground.  Officers were then able to control the subject and get him into 

the patrol vehicle.  No injuries to wither the subject or officers.  (2) Officer was conducting an 

roadside field sobriety test on a suspected drunk driver.  During the test, the subject 

attempted to run from officers.  Officers were able to grab onto the subject’s body and 

pulled him to the ground.  The subject continued to resist and refused commands to put his 

hands behind his back as the subject tried to reach for his waist area.  Officers were finally 

able to gain control of the subject, and the subject was then taken into custody.  One officer 

sustained a bloody nose due to being hit in the face by the subject’s head while he resisted.  

Another officer was hit in the face by the subject while he resisted but sustained only minor 

injury. All use-of-force incidents are reviewed extensively by a Sergeant, a Lieutenant, the 

Police Captain, and finally the Chief. All use-of-force incidents were found to be justified and 

fell within policy standards. 

       

  



 

 There was (1) use-of-force incident for May. An officer observed a subject on a bicycle who 

had multiple warrants; upon contact, the subject fled through a field. The officer pointed his 

Taser at the subject, gave verbal commands, and the subject complied and was taken into 

custody with no further incident. All use-of-force incidents are reviewed extensively by a 

Sergeant, a Lieutenant, the Police Captain, and finally the Chief. All use-of-force incidents 

were found to be justified and fell within policy standards. 

 We had one incident of successful NARCAN deployment this month. Officers responded to an 

unconscious male subject in a vehicle. The male was removed from the car and had three 

doses of NARCAN administered. Medics responded and transported the subject to Linn 

County Hospital, where he made a full recovery. 

 
Please do not hesitate to ask if you have any questions with regard to this summarization. 


